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Dates for your diary 

06 May: Bank Holiday 

27—31 May: Half term 

19 July: Last day of term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from the Headteacher 

Dear parents and carers 

Welcome back to the Summer Term at Longdean.  I hope that you all had an enjoyable break 
and to those of you who celebrated Eid a belated Eid Mubarak.  This week also sees the  
beginning of another important ceremony that is celebrated by some of our students as it is 
Passover.  This is the Jewish festival that celebrates the Exodus of the Jewish people from 
slavery in Egypt. It is celebrated through celebratory meals and special services.  Best wishes 
to all of those who are celebrating this important event. 

It has been a busy week to the term especially for Year 11.  They are now only three weeks 
from the start of examinations and last week was spent engaged in Accelerate Week, a week 
long programme of revision focussing on English and Mathematics.  The attendance and  
application from all the students was excellent and will undoubtedly support the students in 
their final examinations.  I would encourage all students to use this week as a springboard to 
continue their revision in the lead up to the GCSE examinations.  Year 12 were also  
supported with their next steps last week as we had speakers in from Oxford University to 
speak to students from across Dacorum who are considering applying to either Oxford or 
Cambridge university.  The talk and advice were well received by all involved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also been doing a lot of work already this term supporting all students around  
sensible choices, being self-aware and coping with the everyday trials and tribulations that 
can be thrown at you.  Last week we welcomed back Dan Sarginson who ran some small 
group sessions for students in Years 8 – 10.  These focused on understanding yourself better 
and how you can use your self-awareness to guide your decision making and respond  
appropriately when faced with difficult situations.  This was the first of five sessions that Dan 
will be running for these groups and if they go well we will expand the project to include 
more students.  Over the next fortnight we will also welcome representatives from MIND 
into our school to deliver inset to students on well-being.   This is important especially at this 
time of year in the build up to examinations, option choices and decisions about next steps 
in education. 



As the new term begins a couple of reminders around some of the basic requirements for school.  If a student does not  
have the correct items of uniform or PE kit they need to provide a note so we can process this appropriately.  Last week we 
had a number of girls arrive in the wrong school PE Kit, mainly leggings, but without a note or email from home.   This means 
we have to keep students out of lessons until we have checked that the reasons are legitimate.  Also a reminder that to avoid 
being marked late to school students need to be in their form bases at 8.30 not simply on site.  Parental support on both these 
aspects of school would be much appreciated. 

Finally for this week I would like to congratulate two Year 11 students on their sporting achievements.   Harry W yesterday 
represented Scotland Under 16 at Rugby League winning 56 – 32 against a North of England side.  Well done also to Raul V 
who having already played football for England at Under 16 level this week is playing for Romania in an international 
tournament.  Well done to both boys. 

I wish you all the best for the term ahead. 

Graham Cunningham 

Headteacher 

 

 

A note from the Headteacher (cont) 



Scientist of  the Month  

April 

Patricia Bath 

1942-2019 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Patricia Bath was the first female African American to complete a residency in 
ophthalmology and the first African American female doctor to receive a medical 
patent. She invented the Laserphaco Probe for cataract treatment in 1886.  Dr 
Patricia Bath was an ophthalmology surgeon, inventor and activist for patients’ 
rights. She was born in Harlem, New York, in 1942. 
 
At Harlem Hospital, where there were many African American patients, nearly half 
were blind or visually impaired.  But at Columbia Eye Clinic, the blindness rate was 
markedly lower.  She conducted a study documenting her observations that 
blindness among African Americans was nearly double the rate of blindness among 
whites.  She concluded that this was largely due to many African Americans lack of 
access to ophthalmic care.  With these findings Bath established a new discipline 
know as Community Ophthalmology, now studies and practiced worldwide.  She 
also helped bring eye surgery services to Harlem Hospital, which has since helped 
to treat and cure thousands of patients.  
 
 

Scientist of the month 



PE department:  extra curricular activities timetable Summer 2024 



English Literature masterclasses 

 
                                                           



Student wellbeing 



Science 

 

 

      

 

The Science team will solve your science problems! 

 

Need help with science revision? Worried about an upcoming test 

or exam? Just want to chat about science?!  

Be soothed by Science SOS! 

 

Every Monday after school in S4, 3.10pm—4.10pm 

A Level Chemistry support on Thursday lunchtimes in S4 

Biology Boggling your Brain? 

Chemistry turning you Crackers? 

Physics getting you in a Pickle? 

 

Science SOS has the answer! 

 



 

 BOARD GAME CLUB  

Every week in LG8  

KS3: Friday Week A Lunchtime  

KS4: Friday Week B Lunchtime  

All years: Thursday Afterschool  

Variety of games available.  

Be Prompt, Be Respectful  



 

Dungeons & Dragons club will be running again in the new slot of 

Thursday lunchtime and the new location of LG8 for KS4 students 

 

Newbies, experienced dungeon masters, everyone is welcome to come and 

help us slay all manner of goblins, dire wolves and kobolds! I will also be  

looking to recruit students as Dungeon Masters to run regular sessions, so if 

your child is keen to get involved, please get them to come and see me. 

If your child can’t make Thursdays but would still like information, they can 

come and find me in S9 or the Science group area opposite S4 at break or 

lunch.        

Please note, KS3 is still being confirmed. 

Neil Munday 

Dungeon Master Extraordinaire 

Clubs 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Shoes Donations 

We are supporting One Impossible Thing, a charity that provides nearly new astro boots, 

blades and trainers to children.  If you have any donations you feel are suitable, please 

drop them off to Reception. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Independent Learning and Homework at Longdean 

 

Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My Homework using 

the app or the website:  

https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar  

Here you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, teacher or class without logging in. For 

specific details about your child’s homework, please log in to this website or the app. We recommend half an hour 

a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Mathswatch, Tassomai, Educake, 

MyMaths and others, as advised by the departments.  

www.mymaths.co.uk — students have an individual username and password from their Maths Teacher. 

 

 

 

 

Link Dates The Longdean Link is published every two weeks, via the in touch e-mail system to all those 

for whom we have an e-mail address.  

 

 

Information 

Reporting Absences from School - Contact Numbers 
 

If, for any reason, your child is absent from school or needs to be collected for 

an appointment, please contact one of the following numbers as soon as       

possible. Any messages will be picked up at the beginning of the school day.   

Please call each day your child will be absent. 

  

       

 

Year 7: 01442 205703 

Year 8:          01442 205760 

Year 9: 01442 205758 

Year 10:      01442 205707 

Year 11:         01442 205706 

Sixth Form:           01442 205720 

https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar


Do you or your child travel to University, College or School by bus? If so, we’ve got the perfect 

solution!  

Arriva Student and Child Saver tickets are valid for anyone in full time education and, is a cost 

effective and flexible way of paying for travel costs. 

Unlimited Travel - You’ll get unlimited access to travel on any Arriva bus, at any time, across 

all routes in your chosen area. 

No Restrictions - The Saver tickets will cover your travel to and from University, School or 

College, evenings, weekends and throughout the holidays too at any time of the day.  

Flexible Payments - Arriva’s Direct Debit scheme allows you to spread the cost of your ticket 

over affordable monthly payments. It’s an easy way to pay for travel and there’s no contract  

involved, making it an ideal way to get reduced bus travel for the whole Academic year, without 

paying upfront. 

Sign up in advance – Either set your direct debit a future date for when you need the ticket or, 

you can start your ticket now to get used to the local bus routes 

Plan your journey – Please use our ‘Plan a journey’ tool on our website to work out which bus 

you require 

It’s a simple process to apply, to arrange your Direct Debit please visit the website below and, 

select the region the school, college or university is in 

www.arrivabus.co.uk/monthlytickets 

 

Once registered you can select either to receive your monthly pass by post or sent to your mo-

bile phone, so you won’t have to worry about paying every time you board the bus. 

This ticket will rollover every month for as long as the direct debit remains active. 

For any queries regarding the scheme, please email: talktous@arriva.co.uk 

*Our tickets do not cover Arriva London/TFL routes  

Student travel 

http://www.arrivabus.co.uk/studentdd
mailto:talktous@arriva.co.uk




Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


